
 

Major General Ahmed Nasser 

President UCSA 

15.12.2023 

 

Dear President,  

I hereby apologize for the confusion in sending the letter in relation to the 

information regarding the participation of swimming in the African Games.  

I am sending you this letter to clarify that the African Games cannot be 

considered as a qualifying competition for the 2024 Olympics. Indeed, these 

games, if they are approved by World Aquatics, are part of a set of 

competitions that can be included in the official World Aquatics Ranking and 

participate in the selection of Athletes through this ranking. We are waiting 

for the infrastructure to be made available to be able to submit the validation 

request to World Aquatics.  

Also you need to add the medal as well 15 gold, 15 silver, 15 bronze (as surplus 

for Tie). 

Kind regards 

Dr Mohamed Diop 

Secretary General  

Africa Aquatics 


